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From Our President… 
 As we approach the season 
of giving thanks, I am happy to 
report that our children are doing 
well, preparing to take their second 
quarterly exams. You will read some 
inspirational personal stories from 
our older children in this edition of 
our Newsletter.  We hope these 
stories will demonstrate the value of 
your commitment to them.  We are 
so thankful for all of our sponsors 
and friends!                          
 As we approach the new 
year, we must prepare to pay for our 
children’s 2023 Annual Admission 
Fees and School Expenses 
($25,000). Once again, we are 
thankful for a business sponsor who 
has agreed to make a $10,000 
matching pledge for our Education 
Fund. So any donations received 
for our Education Fund up to 
$10,000 by December 31st will be 
doubled.   As we approach the 
season of giving, please prayerfully 
consider giving a special donation to 
our Educat ion Fund fo r our 
children’s private English-medium 
school education (Kindergarten 
through Grade 12 Students).  Your 
gift of any amount will be much 
appreciated, as our kids continue to 
experience God’s promise in His 
plans to give them HOPE for a 
bright future.    - Steve Lusky 

Tongkhojang - Sanga Muon 
Orphanage, India

It is an honor to be selected  
to write this letter for HFC.  
Both my parents died due to 
sickness.  My uncle brought 
me to Sanga Muon when I 
was very young because he 
couldn’t take care of me.  
Last year I passed my Class 
X Board Exam in the First 
Division.  At Sanga Muon I

have learned about living a Christian life.  My aim in life is to 
become an army officer.  My dear sponsors, please continue to 
pray for us.  Without your prayers and love many children in 
Manipur would have gone astray.  May God bless you. Thank you 
for your love and support. - Tongkhojang

Nieng Lem Zou - Bethel 
Children’s Home, India

My life was tough before I 
came to Bethel.  My father 
died before I was born. My 
mom worked as a housemaid 
and did other odd jobs to 
support us.  She did her best 
to send me to the village 
school.  At a very young age, I 
h e l p e d m y m o m w i t h 
housework after school every 
day.  In 2017, God answered 
her prayers when I was 
accepted into Bethel, where my 
skills improved and I learned 
my true potential.  I want to 
be a geologist to study climate 
change, water management 
and natural hazards.  Growing 
up in Manipur with its rich 
cultural heritage, comfortable 
climate and natural beauty 
makes me feel like I am living 
in one of the best places on 
earth,  though I am aware of 

its backwardness.  Life here 
is quite a struggle in general.  
I belong to the Vaiphei 
Community which is one of 
the many tribes in Manipur.  
Even if my dad were alive 
to d a y, w e w o u l d st i l l 
struggle. - Nieng Lem Zou
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Lucy Guide - West Bengal My parents died when I was very young.  Before coming to live 
with Pastor Lalboi and Chinling, I was living with my grandparents, 
going to the village school.  Here I have the great opportunity to 
attend a private English school where I’m always learning new 
things and participating in fun activities. In the future I want to 
become a nurse in a hospital.  During the pandemic people were 
looking for help, and many people suffered.  These past three years 
have been such a difficult time for everyone in the world.  In our 
country, there were many poor people who did not receive proper 
medical care.  This has inspired me to help my country by studying 
to become a nurse. -  Lucy Guite

My name is Kelyen Dorcey.  I 
am 15 years old.  I am the 
worship leader and keyboard 
player in my home church.  My 
goal is to become a medical 
doctor to help my people.  
Thanks so much for your 
prayers and support, because 
without it I cannot have a 
g o o d f u t u r e i n H a i t i .            
- Kelyen Dorcely

Kelyen Dorcely 
Haiti

UPDATE FROM PASTOR LESLY 

Conditions  in  Haiti  are  deteriorating.    
We are surviving instead of living.  The 
war  is  worsening  between  the  Haiti 
people,  the  government  and  the  armed 
gangs that have been ruling the country.  
There  are  continuous  riots,  blocked 
roads,  lack  of  diesel  and  gasoline,  and 
inflation has driven up the price of food.  
All schools are closed, foreign embassies 
are on lockdown, not much clean water, 
no lights.  Even hospitals are shut down.  
The  people  are  demanding  that  the 
Prime  Minister  resign,  and  rioting  will 
continue until he steps down.  My family 
is  sti l l  l iving  in  the  mountains  of 
Mirebalais with the boys.  Schools were 
supposed  to  reopen  on  September  5th, 
but they  remain closed.  The boys go to 
church,  attend  youth  programs  during 
the  week  and  play  soccer  with  the 
community.  Haiti is broken.  Please join 
with us to pray for good change in Haiti, 
for  peace  and  open  doors  for  our 
orphanage  home  and  God’s  continuing 
grace, mercy, protection and blessings.

Coming Soon!   

2022 HFC CHRISTMAS 
WISH LIST 

The children are preparing their 
Christmas greetings for their sponsors.  

Watch for them in the mail along with our 
2022 Christmas Wish List! 


